Wednesday 8th September 2021

COVID Community Pathway Update
Dear Colleagues,

Given current COVID figures across NHSGGC we felt that it would be appropriate to provide an update in relation to the COVID Community Pathway.

Current COVID rates across GGC are 1100/100,000 and there has been increasing demand across the whole pathway, with higher numbers of call received by the Telephone Hub and increasing F2F attendances at the CACs and in GPOOH, as well as in GP practices. 

We continue to be challenged with shift uptake in the pathway, Hub, CACs and GP OOH. The CACs have had to reduce their opening hours in evenings and weekends. However this has had a detrimental effect on GPOOH and needs to be reconsidered, but this relies on both Clinical (GP+ Nursing/ AHP) and non-clinical staff availability.

There remains a clear commitment to maintaining the COVID pathway in NHSGGC and to ensure that potentially COVID positive patients are seen in the pathway in order to protect those most clinically vulnerable who are attending General Practice.     We continue to seek your support to ensure that the Covid pathway sees the most appropriate patients so that patients are seen in the most appropriate setting and to minimise the number of additional staff needed to support the pathway.   The changes introduced earlier in the summer for 0-4 year olds, the hub overspill arrangements and practices to managing calls coming in to them have had a positive impact and we are grateful to practices for their support with those. 
GP referrals to the Covid Assessment Centres (CAC)
We need to ensure that we are seeing the correct patients in this pathway as these appointments are a finite and valuable resource. Those working in the CACs have developed significant knowledge and expertise when dealing with COVID patients and the CACs are set up to support these assessments. They are not well set up to deal with non-COVID issues and seeing non-COVID attendances actually slows the assessment process and impacts on capacity of the pathway. 
Referrals to the CACs from GP Practices should only be for patients who are Covid positive, or suspected COVID positive, have deteriorating symptoms and require a same day F2F assessment in order to determine whether they require a hospital referral.  
Where possible if a patient contacts their Practice with a ‘non-COVID’ clinical issue but happens to be isolating or COVID positive they should be assessed via telephone or video consultation and F2F assessment should be postponed until their isolation period ends.
CAC referral remains an option for children aged 0-4yr if they are known to be COVID positive or are direct household contacts of COVID if a F2F assessment is required. However pre-school children who do not fit this criteria and are likely to have an alternative explanation for symptoms, should have a telephone consultation/triage and if a F2F assessment is required that should take place in their GP Practice. 

A recent CMO Letter has recommended that children up to 12 years old who have respiratory symptoms should contact their General Practice in hours, rather than NHS24.   Locally whilst we support this we have not yet made any changes to the COVID pathway and the option for referral to the CAC remains in place, in the same way as the 0-4yr group. 
Practice Considerations

We recognise that there are currently no “green” or “no risk” patients being seen F2F in General Practice (in hours or out of hours). Patients are being seen F2F in GP Practices and GPOOH with use of appropriate PPE as “Amber” or “low risk” and of course “Red” or “high risk” patients are being seen in the CACs. 
Can we again request that all GP Practices manage the patient calls that come to them as we continue to hear of accounts of patients being advised to hang up and phone NHS24 when they phone their Practice. 
We would also request that Practice messaging, be that phone or website, is updated to reflect this and ensure that your practice administration and reception teams are aware of this. Guidance in relation to this has been included as part of the recently shared Recovery Guidance document from Scottish Government.

We would expect Practice teams to employ their usual processes regarding self-care advice and signposting to NHS Inform, access to testing and other services.  If a clinical consultation is required this should be carried out by the Practice clinical team by telephone. The option to refer directly for a Face to Face assessment in the CAC will remain in place for patients who have symptoms indicative of COVID and require examination.

The telephone hub overspill arrangements have only been used on a small number of occasions when demand has exceeded capacity.    We would welcome any feedback on how this has worked for you in practice.
Where practices are seeing patients where there is some risk of Covid (e.g. children, or respiratory cases who have not been deemed appropriate for the Covid pathway) this may cause a degree of complexity in the practices.    Practices have suggested a number of practical approaches to this including seeing these patients at the end of a session and taking them directly into consulting rooms, or parents phoning from cars when they arrive, again allowing direct access into rooms and not sitting in waiting areas with the potential impact on other patients.   
As a reminder, 

· These arrangements have been occurring in the GPOOH service throughout the period of the pandemic. 

· There is no requirement for a “deep clean” of the consulting room after the patient has attended. 

·  Wearing the appropriate PPE during the consultation provides the appropriate protection for staff.

· There will be no expectation that testing should be carried out in General Practice

GPs will continue to have access to the COVID pathway and there is no block on any CAC referrals, however we urge appropriate use of appointments. 
There remains concerns about capacity across the COVID pathway during the week and at weekends and we would ask colleagues to consider picking up some of these shifts given the current prevalence of Covid in the community. 

Kind regards
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Dr Kerri Neylon

Deputy Medical Director for Primary Care & Deputy Responsible Officer
Email Kerri.Neylon@ggc.scot.nhs.uk
Contacts for booking COVID pathway shifts
Telephone Hub- Derek Johnstone 0141 616 6215 and via Rotamaster, GPOOH booking system

Barr Street CAC- Derek Johnstone 0141 616 6215 and via Rotamaster, GPOOH booking system

Linwood CAC- RenfrewshireCHTesting@ggc.scot.nhs.uk or George.Wilkie@ggc.scot.nhs.uk or telephone 01505 821418 

Clydebank  & Renton CACs- Anna Crawford 07811 247708, Anna.Crawford@ggc.scot.nhs.uk
